
City of Chesterfield, MO  Timberlake Manor Bridge Replacement 

NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 

Sealed bids for City of Chesterfield Timberlake Manor Parkway Bridge Replacement, STP-
5410(616) will be received at Chesterfield City Hall, 690 Chesterfield Parkway West, 
Chesterfield, MO 63017 until 10:00 am local time, on Tuesday, April 15, 2014, at which time the 
bids will be publicly opened and read. 

The proposed work includes the removal of the existing bridge and the construction of a new 
103 foot single span, prestressed concrete I-Girder superstructure on integral end bents, 300 
feet of roadway improvements, and incidental work.  Staged construction will be required to 
maintain traffic along Timberlake Manor Parkway during the construction of this project.  The 
City of Chesterfield anticipates issuing notice to proceed in late spring/early summer of 2014. 

Bid packets, in the form of “.pdf” electronic files on a CD will be available at Chesterfield City 
Hall beginning March 25, 2014.  When picking up or receiving a bid packet CD, you will be 
required to provide your name and company information data on a bidder’s list record and 
furnish an email address for receiving official bidding communications and addenda.  
Communications between the bidders, the City and the Design Team shall be conducted and 
documented in writing through the use of email communication.  No oral interpretation will be 
recognized.  A pre-bid conference will be held at 10:00 am on Tuesday, April 8, 2014 at 
Chesterfield City Hall.  All bidders are encouraged to attend the pre-bid meeting. 

All labor used in the construction of this public improvement shall be paid a wage no less than 
the prevailing hourly rate of wages of work of a similar character in this locality as established by 
the Department of Labor and Industrial Relations (Federal Wage Rate), or state wage rate, 
whichever is higher. 

The City of Chesterfield hereby notifies all bidders that it will affirmatively ensure that in any 
contract entered into pursuant to this advertisement, businesses owned and controlled by 
socially and economically disadvantaged individuals will be afforded full opportunity to submit 
bids in response to this invitation and will not be discriminated against on the grounds of race, 
color, religion, creed, sex, age, ancestry, or national origin in consideration for an award. 

For a contractor to be awarded this project the contractor must have a fully responsive 
contractor questionnaire on file with the Missouri Highway and Transportation Commission at 
least 7 days prior to the bid opening date.  No second tier subcontracting will be allowed. 

Upon signing the contract, the successful contractor and any subcontractor performing the work 
shall provide a ten-hour Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) construction 
safety program for their on-site employees. 

A certified or cashier’s check or a bid bond in the amount of 5% of the bid shall be submitted 
with each proposal. 

The DBE goal for this project is 14% and DBE firms must be certified by MoDOT to attain credit 
towards this goal.  The On the Job Trainee goal is zero. 

The City of Chesterfield reserves the right to reject any or all bids. 


